
HUDDERSFIELD BIRDWATCHERS CLUB

Minutes of the 52nd Annual General Meeting held at Huddersfield Town Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 13th November 2018.

25 members attended the meeting. Apologies for absence were received from Reg Senior and Hazel Sill.

The minutes of the 51st AGM on 17th October 2017, which had been placed on the website prior to the meeting, were agreed as a true record and were duly signed by the President, Mike Denton. There were no matters arising.

President’s Report

MD reported that the year had seen a continuation of the successful history that the Club had experienced over the last half century. The original aims of the club were to study and record wild birds of the area and to promote the education of the public. Over the years we have fulfilled these goals by continuing the programme of talks and publishing Annual Reports, 3 reports on Blackmoorfoot, an Atlas of Breeding Birds and two books. This year we have gone one better in publishing an e-book, SL Mosley’s An Account of the Birds of the Huddersfield Area, written over 100 years ago and which is now available on the Club’s website.

The complete President’s report is filed with the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report

The accounts for 2017/18 have been prepared, but have yet to be audited and signed off by the Committee. MD said that members would be informed of the financial position when the accounts were approved.

Recorder’s Report

David Butterfield reported that records for 2018 are being entered regularly. He said that he is stepping down after 10 years as Recorder. 

Conservation Report

MD reported that there is little of concern at Kirklees Wildlife Forum which is more involved in maintenance issues. He will continue to attend along with Jill Lucas and Michael Brook.

Election of Officers

The proposals set out on the agenda were unanimously agreed by the meeting after being proposed by David Sill and seconded by Alf King. 

All to serve for 2 years except where noted otherwise.

Secretary            Chris Abell
Recorder             Nick Mallinson    
Conservation       Mike Denton

Committee members  
                              John Walker
                              Roger Mitchell
		      Stephen Cook
		      David Butterfield (to serve 1 year)

With Nick Mallinson taking over as Recorder, Trevor Doherty was elected to the vacancy as Treasurer, to serve 1 year. 

The Secretary explained that the reason why 2 members were elected for 1 year only was to maintain a balance of 6 Committee members being due for re-election each year.
                                       

Appointment of Auditor

As Trevor Doherty has been appointed Treasurer he can no longer Audit the accounts. A new Auditor has yet to be appointed and members will be informed when this appointment is made.

Any Other Business

Mike Wainman said that the 2017 Annual Report has been written and he is awaiting quotations from printers before proceeding with publication, but it is expected that members should receive their reports soon.

Mike Denton thanked him for that and also for his work on preparing the e-book.

The Secretary said that Hazel Sill had informed him that day that 74 members had paid up this year and she expected the total number of members to be around 80 for the year.


The meeting closed at 7.43pm followed by an excellent presentation by David Sill entitled “A view from a Pennine Garden, part 2”


Signed                                                                                                       Date











Chris Abell 14/11/18
 

